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2003-0452

PREPARED BY: 
Mike Alvine
STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT: 
AN MOTION giving authority to the chair of the council to enter into a contract that exceeds twenty-five thousand dollars for oversight of the 2003 primary election. 
SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2003-0452 would give authority to the chair of the council to enter into a contract that exceeds twenty-five thousand dollars for oversight of the 2003 primary election. 
On of the most important functions delegated to county governments by federal and state statutes is the running of fair, accurate and open elections.  It is essential that citizens have confidence in the elections process.  During the 2002 elections, tens of thousands of mail ballots were sent out late, disenfranchising an unknown number of voters.  The Metropolitan King County Council realized that they needed to take a much more proactive stance in overseeing the primary election in 2003.  The Council hired Custom Communications, Ellen Hansen, principal, to be the eyes and ears of the Council in the elections office.  While there have been some mistakes made during the primary election, there has been nothing on the scale of last year’s problems.  Ms. Hansen’s services have been most useful to the Council, the Executive and the electorate.
· In March 2003 the Council hired an elections consultant, a former county elections manager, to conduct an independent review of county elections.
· In April 2003 the Council’s elections consultant produced a report to the County Council reviewing the 2002 election process in King County.  The report makes short- and long-term recommendations for improving the election process in King County.  Additional work remains in analyzing the 2003 primary.
· In May 2003 the Council sent the King County Executive a letter signed by all Councilmembers confirming an agreement between the Council and the Executive to use the Council’s elections consultant to closely monitor the elections process from within the elections division.  The letter also recommended increased consultation and assistance from the Secretary of State for the Fall 2003 elections and encouraged appointment of a citizen panel to monitor the fall election and restore voter confidence.
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